FOREST LAKE PROPERT OWNERS ASSOCIATION
SPILLWAY REPAIR PROJECT UPDATE

JUNE 25, 2022

Recent events related to the Spillway Repair Project are as follows:

The first load of piping material for the temporary siphon system has been delivered and is stored along
the campground entrance road.

Floodplain modeling information and associated hydraulic calculations were submitted to the EGLE
Dam Safety Unit for review on June 23, 2022. After the Dam Safety Unit initial review is completed a
final submission for the construction permit will be processed.

FLPOA was issued an EGLE emergency construction permit on June 23rd. This permit provides for
installation of the temporary siphon system, soil erosion control measures, construction safety fencing
and construction of the access road. Stop logs will be installed in the dam after the siphon system is
operational and the damaged spillway will be taken out of service.

Fisher Contracting will begin mobilizing the week of July 4th and construction of the siphon system is
scheduled to begin the week of July 11th. The road over the dam will be closed to all vehicle and
pedestrian traffic for approximately two weeks after construction begins. Construction of the siphon
system and the access road should be complete by the first week of August.

Work will begin on the spillway after the emergency permit work is complete provided the final
construction permit has been issued. Spillway work may start earlier if the final permit is issued before
the emergency permit work is complete.

The Contractor is continuing to prepare shop drawing submittals for approval by Lapham Associates.
Procurement of construction materials is also ongoing.

The project schedule requires that the project be substantially complete within 153 days of the date of
the Notice to Proceed. Some final site restoration work will probably be delayed until next spring.

An electrical panel and meter has been installed adjacent to the dam by Bock Electric. Consumers
Energy will install the power feed to the panel in the near future. The Contractor will also be utilizing
the new power source for temporary power during construction.

USDA-NRCS has determined that some additional construction work is not eligible under the grant. The
current total of grant ineligible work is approximately $84,000. In addition, the proposed replacement
of wood stop logs with aluminum or stainless steel units is also FLPOA's responsibility. (The $50,000
grant from the Saginaw Chippewa Indian tribe will be applied to the stop log replacement cost).
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